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Public Comment / Adjournment
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MINUTES OF THE
LAFAYETTE REDEVELOPMENT COMMISSION MEETING

January 26, 2017
11:00 am

Board of Works Room, City Hall

ATTENDANCE: COMMISSIONERS: Donald Teder, Jim Terry, Jos Holman, Mary Lundstrom.

ABSENT: Dave Moulton, Appointed, Lafayette School Corp. Board Member

CITY OF LAFAYETTE OFFICIALS: Tony Roswarski, Mayor of the City of Lafayette. Mike Jones,
City Controller, Cindy Murray, City Clerk

STAFF: Edward Chosnek, City Attorney, Dennis Carson, Economic Development Director, Tim Clary, 
Deputy Controller, Kara Bishop, Communications and Marketing Director, John Collier, Economic 
Development Assistant Director,   Stacey Baisden, Marketing Coordinator, Margy Deverall, Project Manager, 
Joyce Funk, Administrative Coordinator

GUEST: Mr. Mark Kohl, Drury Development Corporation LLC., Mr. Mike Prehm, Drury Development 
Corporation LLC., Mr. John Dirnburger, Drury Development Corporation LLC., Tim Balensiefer, TBIRD 
Design, Keith O’Brien, TBIRD Design, Greg Martz GM Development, Erik Carlson, City of West Lafayette, Jean 
Renk, Schmidt Associates, Sarah Hempstead, Schmidt Associates, Eric Lucas, MKSK,  Chris Wheatley, Butler, 
Fairman, and Seufert (BF&S), T.J. Thieme, Thieme and Adair, John Thieme Jr., Thieme and Adair, Katie Wertz, 
Greenstreet LTD.,  Kayla Sullivan, WLFI Channel 18 News, Jeremy Ervin, Journal and Courier.

Welcome and Call to Order

President Don Teder welcomed everyone to the meeting, noted that a quorum was present, and opened the 
meeting of the Lafayette Redevelopment Commission at 11:05a.m.

Approve Minutes of the December 15, 2016 Meeting

Jim Terry moved to approve the minutes with corrections of the Redevelopment Commission meeting for 
December 15, 2016. Jos Holman seconded.  The motion passed.

Election of Redevelopment Commission Officers for 2017

Josh Holman nominated Donald Teder for President, Jim Terry seconded.
Mary Lundstrom nominated Jim Terry for Vice President. Jos Holman seconded.
Mary Lundstrom nominated Jos Holman for Secretary, Don Teder seconded.

Jos Holman moved to approve the slate of Redevelopment Commission Officers for the year 2017.  Jim
Terry seconded.  The motion passed.

Public Hearing: RESOLUTION LRC #2017-01: Approval of the Proposed Budget for the Fiscal Year 
2017 by the Lafayette Redevelopment Commission
Notice Published two (2) times in the Lafayette Leader and Lafayette Journal & Courier newspapers on or before January 26, 2016.

Donald Teder asked for a motion to close the Redevelopment Commission meeting. Mary Lundstrom 
moved to close the Redevelopment Commission meeting.  Jim Terry seconded. The motion passed.



Donald Teder asked for a motion to open the Redevelopment Commission public hearing. Mary Lundstrom
moved to open the public hearing.  Jim Terry seconded. The motion passed

Public Comment
Don Teder introduced the resolution and asked for comments from the public. Hearing none,
Don Teder asked for a motion to close the Redevelopment Commission Public Hearing.
Jos Holman moved to the close the public hearing.  Mary Lundstrom seconded. The motion passed.

Don Teder asked for a motion to open the Redevelopment Commission Meeting.
Jos Holman moved to the open the Redevelopment Commission Meeting.  Mary Lundstrom seconded. The
motion passed.

RESOLUTION   LRC   #2017-01:   a proposed budget for the fiscal year beginning January 1, 2017 and
ending December 31, 2017 by the Lafayette Redevelopment Commission. Dennis Carson has reviewed
with each Commissioner the anticipated revenue and expenses for each of the Tax Incremental Financing
(TIF) Districts in 2017.  

Jos Holman moved to approve the Resolution LRC #2017-01: approval of the proposed budget for the
fiscal year 2017 by the Lafayette Redevelopment Commission. Mary Lundstrom seconded.  The motion
passed.
   

Main Street Streetscape Public Art Sculpture Agreement Amendment No. 1
This public art sculpture was done by Mr. Robert Barnum and will be installed as part of the Main Street 
Streetscape project at the corner of Main and 7th Streets. This amendment to agreement is for an extension 
of time; from from the original date of December 31, 2016 to March 15, 2017 for the installation of the 
sculpture. The amendment to this contract does not affect the purchase price. The lighting fixture will not 
be available until mid-February and will be installed by the artist to coincide with the streetscape project 
construction. 

Jos Holman moved to approve of the public art sculpture agreement amendment No. 1 to extend the 
completion date to March 15, 2017 and, the interim progress payment of four thousand ($4,000.00) dollars
Mary Lundstrom seconded.  The motion passed.

Grant Agreement: Greater Lafayette Commerce and Drury Development Corporation
Dennis Carson introduced Mr. Dan Teder attorney with Reiling Teder & Schrier LLC (RTS), the firm that 
represents the Drury Development Corporation LLC. The Drury Development Corporation is planning on 
building a seven story, 180 room hotel on the current Knights Inn site off of South Street. Mr. Dan Teder 
introduced Mr. Mark Kohl, Mr. Mike Prehm, and Mr. John Dirnburger with Drury Development 
Corporation LLC who presented the Commissioners with a color hand-out presentation of the site location 
and hotel amenities along with an outline of benefits to the reinvestment for the City of Lafayette. The 
investment is approximately fourteen million ($14,000,000.00) dollars and will create 35 jobs. The 
agreement through Greater Lafayette Commerce would allocate one million six hundred and twenty five 
thousand ($1,625,000.00) dollars; over four (4) years starting in 2018 to the Drury Development 
Corporation. Mayor Roswarski spoke on the improvement to the community to turn the Knights Inn site 
into a quality development. The Mayor spoke highly of the professionalism and integrity of the family 
owned Drury Development Corporation and believes the project will be a very positive development for 
the City of Lafayette. Edward Chosnek, City Attorney, further explained the positive financial outcomes, 
legal processes, and improvements to the City of Lafayette.

Jim Terry moved to approve Grant Agreement: between Greater Lafayette Commerce and Drury 
Development Corporation. Jos Holman seconded.  The motion passed.



Professional Landscape Architectural and Urban Planning Services MKSK: Five Points 
Revitalization Plan 
Dennis Carson described the area of Five Points; which is a very prominent location and landmark in the 
City of Lafayette. It’s a gateway to the community and downtown but has not gotten the attention it 
deserves to realize its potential. Mr. Carson introduced Mr. Eric Lucas, with MKSK, who explained the 
planning process of the project and introduced his team; Chris Wheatley, Butler, Fairman, and Seufert 
(BF&S) which will provide the civil engineering services including analysis of traffic flow, transportation, 
bike and pedestrian circulation on the project, Greg Martz, GM Development which will evaluate 
budgeting and provide financial analysis, Sarah Hempstead, CEO and architect for Schmidt Associates, 
which will analyze and study the historic buildings and infrastructure, along with the aesthetic attributes of 
the area, Katie Wertz, Greenstreet LTD, which will provide market analysis, both current and potential 
demand for retail, residential and offices in the area. Mr. Eric Lucas stated that the project will occur over 
an approximately eight (8) month period. The team will conduct several stakeholder interviews and two 
community meetings throughout the process. MKSK will prepare a comprehensive redevelopment plan 
through an inclusive process that will include the following four (4) work elements: Learning, Analysis and
Opportunities, Recommendations, and Implementation and Documentation. 

Jos Holman  moved to approve engaging MKSK for the Five Point's revitalization plan has a professional 
landscape architectural and urban planning firm. Mary Lundstrom seconded.  The motion passed.

TBIRD Engineering: Supplemental Agreement No. 3 - Streetscape Phase V
Dennis Carson introduced Mr. Tim Balensiefer and Mr. Keith O’Brien with TBIRD Engineering which 
provided oversight of the project. Tim Balensiefer discussed the issues related to closing-out the 
Streetscape Phase V project with the contractor, Mid-States. Keith O’Brien explained some of the problems
with closing out the project, which were beyond TBIRD’s control.  Consequently, TBIRD Engineering has 
asked for an additional not-to-exceed amount of twenty-five thousand ($25,000) dollars for their additional 
services to close out the project. This would increase the overall contract from Four hundred and five 
thousand ($405,000) dollars to Four hundred and thirty thousand ($430,000) dollars.

Jim Terry  moved to approve TBIRD Engineering: supplemental agreement No. 3 for Streetscape Phase V. 
Mary Lundstrom seconded.  The motion passed.

TBIRD Engineering: Short Form of Agreement Between Owner and Engineer for Professional 
Services 
Mr. Dennis Carson explained that from time to time the Economic Development Department needs 
services and consultation by professional engineers for small projects. The City Engineering Department 
has a comparable agreement through the Board of Works for such services.
This agreement is for TBIRD Engineering to provide on-call services as needs arise so that small items can 
be addressed in a timely manner. More significant projects of higher value will continue to have separate 
contracts for approval. 

Jim Terry moved to approve TBIRD Engineering: short Form of agreement between owner and engineer 
for professional services. Mary Lundstrom seconded.  The motion passed.

TBIRD Engineering: Task Order No. 1 Pure Eatery Commercial Water Services – 221 N. 4th Street
Dennis Carson explained that this contract is for engineering services for the Hook Up Grants for Upper 
Stories (HUGUS). This grant will help with the engineering cost for the former Mitchell Agency Building 
at 221 N. 4th Street. This building is developing into a new restaurant to be called Pure Eatery. The funds 
will provide water suppression lines from the City water mains to the building. The engineering costs are 
not to exceed ten thousand ($10,000.) dollars. The program is being funded by Community Development 



Block Grant (CDBG) funds, and the Tax Increment Finance (TIF). The Redevelopment Commission will 
be reimbursed for these services and expenses. 

Jos Holman moved to approve TBIRD Engineering agreement for services on task order number 1, at Pure 
Eatery; commercial water services, at 221 N. 4th Street. Mary Lundstrom seconded.  The motion passed.

TBIRD Engineering: Task Order No. 2 Lafayette Life Building – 300 Main Street
This is for engineering services to repair work related to Streetscape Phase III. Water is leaking into the 
basement level of the Lafayette Life Building on the corner of Main and 3rd Streets. The repair will involve 
minor concrete removal and replacement. Engineering costs will not exceed Ten thousand ($10,000.00) 
dollars and project costs are estimated to be Ten to Fifteen thousand ($10,000. to $15,000.) dollars.

Mary Lundstrom moved to approve TBIRD Engineering agreement for services on task order number 2, at 
Lafayette Life Building at 300 Main Street. Jim Terry seconded.  The motion passed.

Director’s Report
Mr. Dennis Carson shared that the Long Center project is closing-out. He stated that there are quite a few 
new economic development prospects, that there are local companies that are expanding and there also is 
interest in downtown.  He also shared that the Economic Development Department is going totally 
electronic with its meeting agendas and minutes and you can find that information on the City of Lafayette 
website in the agenda center. 

Mary Lundstrom moved to accept the Director’s Report as presented. Jos Holman seconded. The motion
passed.

January 2016 Claims
Jim Terry moved to approve the January 2017 claims in the amount of seven million and one hundred
sixty-three thousand, and three-hundred and eighty-three dollars and twenty-nine cents ($7,163,383.29).
Jos Holman seconded. The motion passed.

Public Comment/ Adjournment
President Don Teder introduced Mayor Tony Roswarski who addressed the Commission and the public to 
honor and award Mr. John Thieme Jr.with a plaque of appreciation for his 12 years of service on the board 
of the Lafayette Redevelopment Commission. The Mayor also introduced T.J. Thieme who is a candidate 
to replace Mr. John Thieme on the Redevelopment Commission once ratified by the Common Council.  
Mr. Don Teder asked for any additional comments from the public and hearing none, Jim Terry moved to 
adjourn. Jos Holman seconded. The meeting of the Lafayette Redevelopment Commission was adjourned 
at 12: 25 pm.

Respectfully submitted,
Joyce Funk, Recording Secretary

Approved, _____________________________________________________

      Jos Holman, Secretary
      Lafayette Redevelopment Commission


















